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This special provision was developed by the Bureau of Materials and Physical Research to correct an error in the 2007 Standard Specifications regarding the thickness requirements for epoxy coating of dowel bars.  It has been revised to address the department’s concerns with testing under the CRSI epoxy coating certification program.
This special provision should be used on all contracts involving dowel bars.
The districts should include the BDE Check Sheet marked with the applicable special provisions for the January 18, 2008, and subsequent lettings.  The Project Development and Implementation Section will include a copy in the contract.

This special provision will be available on the transfer directory September 28, 2007.
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DOWEL BARS (BDE)

Effective:  April 1, 2007
Revised:  January 1, 2008
Revise the fifth and sixth sentences of Article 1006.11(b) of the Standard Specifications to read:
“
The bars shall be epoxy coated according to AASHTO M 284, except the thickness of the epoxy shall be 7 to 12 mils (0.18 to 0.30 mm) and patching of the ends will not be required.  The epoxy coating applicator shall be certified according to the current Bureau of Materials and Physical Research Policy Memorandum, “Epoxy Coating Plant Certification Procedure”.  The Department will maintain an approved list.”
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